[bookmark: _GoBack]SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING
(Incorporating the SHREWSBURY-WIDE LOCAL JOINT COMMITTEE)
Meeting held at The Gateway, Chester Street, Shrewsbury
at 7.00pm on Monday 22nd May 2017


PRESENT – Councillor J Mackenzie (Mayor), P Nutting (Deputy Mayor), J Dean, H Fraser, P Gillam, N Green, I Jones, N Laurens, P Moseley, A Mosley, K Pardy, T Parsons, A Phillips, K Roberts, H Taylor, R Wall

IN ATTENDANCE – Helen Ball (Town Clerk), George Candler (Director of Place & Enterprise), Chief Inspector Sarah Chaloner (West Mercia Police), Adam Purnell (Youth & Community Development Worker), Steve Cunningham (Community Enablement Officer); 11 members of the public.


1/17	MAYOR’S WELCOME

The Mayor welcomed those present to the Annual Town Meeting of the Parish of Shrewsbury.  She advised that this meeting was an opportunity for the residents and electors of Shrewsbury to raise any issues of interest or concern regarding the town.  Were any attendees residents of the neighbouring parishes of Bayston Hill & Bicton, they too were holding similar meetings.


2/17	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the Annual Town Meeting held on 16th May 2016 were circulated as read.

It was proposed and seconded and:

RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the Annual Town Meeting held on 16th May 2016 be approved and signed as a correct record.


3/17 	ANNUAL REPORT OF THE TOWN COUNCIL

The Town Clerk gave an overview of the work of the Town Council since the previous year’s Annual Town Meeting, focusing on the responsibilities of the Town Council, the work of the Town Councillors, the work of the Mayor, major projects and activities, its partnership working with other bodies including Team Shrewsbury and the Business Improvement District, its relationship with Shropshire Council and its plans for the future.

Those present made the following comments:
· Was there an increase in demand for services or was it more a wish for local services to be retained than lost.
· Shropshire Council has been governed by Councillors with no interest in Shrewsbury and were only interested in doing the cheapest deals
· Does Shrewsbury have its fair share of Cabinet Members at Shropshire Council?
· Councillor Nutting (as Leader of Shropshire Council) set out his view on Shrewsbury – the county town has seen considerable investment (University, North West Relief Road feasibility, Business Parks etc.) which compared to the market towns sees them lagging behind.  He saw Parish & Town Council as being in the best position to run local services instead of Shropshire Council but in so doing, he believed there needed to be something in it for them not as is the case being expected to take on all of the liability.
· Residents were concerned about the proliferation of roadworks and resulting traffic impacting throughout the town and what were the Town Council’s views on such works as many believed them to be a waste of money and what role did the Town Council have in feeding back local complaints.  Councillor Mosley reported that all members had had the opportunity to comment on the roadworks but he made it clear that were the money not to be spend on roadworks it couldn’t be spent elsewhere
· Councillor Phillips commended those who ran/helped to run festivals in the town; he felt these were run very professionally and as a result, the town was much more vibrant.
· Councillor Mosley commended the work of the Town Clerk and her staff all of whom have had to work in very challenging areas over the last year.  He commended their professionalism, expertise and commitment in their work.
· Could the Town Council have a greater role and influence in the quality of building design as some recent development sites have presented an off-the-shelf design, which did not reflect the local Shrewsbury vernacular.
· The Town Council was congratulated on taking a stance on the pool being retained in the town centre.  People were also heartened by the recent comments by the Leader of Shropshire Council that he wished to see the facility be retained in the Town Centre


4/17 	YOUNG SHREWSBURY

Adam Purnell (Youth & Community Development Officer) detailed the work of the Town Council’s Youth Service.  This service was taken over from a Shropshire Council contracted out service.  Much of their work was about encouraging young people to voluntarily participate in activities, building positive relations with young people and providing them with opportunities that they would not necessarily have had.  The services was looking at how sustainable it could be going forward and was undertaking work for other organisations, the proceeds from which help to fund other activities.

Those present made the following comments:
· What level of support was there for young people with mental health issues?  Town Council Youth Workers do feed into the Shropshire Child & Adolescent Mental Health Team but the service was struggling to cope with many young people on long waiting lists for support.  Councillor Laurens reported that the Young People’s Scrutiny Committee had discussed this service.  Children should not have such a poor service.
· Councillor Mosley commended the work of Adam and his staff in providing a valuable service on an ever-reducing budget.  This was an excellent example of what can be achieved through devolving a service.


5/17 	POLICING IN SHREWSBURY

Chief Inspector Sarah Chaloner attended the meeting to update those present on local policing.  Shropshire now had a new Commander (Superintendent Jason Wells) and local policing for Shrewsbury was overseen by Inspector Ed Hancox.  The aim of local policing was to protect the most vulnerable in society and priorities were around reducing the levels of Anti-Social Behaviour and Assault.

The force was following a process of Integrated Community Management and the best example of this throughout the force area was Team Shrewsbury which was proving the most productive and efficient way of managing local communities with all partners being on board.  The partnership had enhanced the Pubwatch/Shopwatch radio system, facilitated the Purple Flag accreditation and was working with the Host Project (Homeless Outreach Street Triage) which had seen the number of homeless on the streets fall from 48 to 8.

Those present made the following comments:
· Residents were complaining about the levels of response times.  It was reported that the Police & Crime Commissioner had invested heavily in telephony services to improve response times but if this wasn’t the case to contact CI Chaloner directly
· How many officers were dedicated to the community – there was a PC and PCSO in each ward with 2 PCs in the Town Centre.  These were supported by other personnel as and when demand arises

Chief Inspector provided contact details for her, her Safe Neighbourhood Teams Inspector and the two Safe Neighbourhood Team Sergeants.

Chief Inspector Sarah Chaloner
Tel 07734 909323
Sarah.chaloner@westmercia.pnn.police.uk

Inspector Ed Hancox
Edward.hancox@westmercia.pnn.police.uk

Sergeant Keith Steele – Shrewsbury District Sergeant
Keith.steele@westmercia.pnn.police.uk

Sergeant Simon Morris – Shrewsbury Central Sergeant
Simon.morris@westmercia.pnn.police.uk


6/17	CHAIRMAN & VICE-CHAIRMAN OF SHREWSBURY-WIDE LOCAL JOINT COMMITTEE

RESOLVED:

That Councillor Alan Mosley be appoint Chairman and Councillor Kevin Pardy Vice-Chairman of the Shrewsbury-wide Local Joint Committee


7/17	COMMUNITY ENABLEMENT TEAM

Steve Cunningham detailed the work of the Community Enablement Team.  There were two officers based in the town (Steve Cunningham and Lucy Roberts) and two in the rural areas surrounding the town (Matthew Mead & David Fairclough).  The key aims of the team were three fold (i) Ensuring equality and diversity; (ii) Engaging the community with various partners; (iii) Creating Resilient Communities.  The Community Enablement Team worked closely with various Town Council officers in providing very grassroots level engagement and services. There has been a new website launched https://www.shropshirechoices.org.uk/home which is vastly becoming the go-to place for local communities.


8/17	FUTURE OF LOCAL SERVICES

George Candler (Director of Place & Enterprise) detailed the way forward on the delivery of local services.  He reported on the working relation that Shropshire Council had with Shrewsbury Town Council and the level of discussion prior to the elections that had taken place on the future of Shrewsbury based local services.  It was hoped those discussions would continue.

Shropshire Council recognise the importance of Shrewsbury in the county’s success and listed a number of priority areas that the Council had been working on; these included:
· Housing development growth & associated highways development work
· University Centre Shrewsbury, the development of the Market Hall building for student accommodation and the potential development of the Tannery site
· Culture and the wider visitor economy and the work to increase dwell time and overnight stays
· Shrewsbury BID work on the Masterplan for Shrewsbury
· North West Relief Road feasibility work 
· Sustainable Urban Extensions

Those present made the following comments:
· Roadworks, congestion and Shropshire Council not thinking about alternatives to the car – the inner ring road had 60,000 daily vehicle movements and was at capacity; works were needed to accommodate future housing numbers.  The transport plan was also looking at walking and cycle routes, charging points for hybrid cars and air quality mitigation measures.
· People were not using public transport as it was too expensive – the Council had a £12m passenger transport budget, which subsidised key routes.  Whilst the town had a number of commercially viable routes, focus was more on unsustainable rural routes.
· There is a need to have Development Masterplans for key areas; the one in question of late was the Weir Hill Development site where there was local concern that community needs weren’t being considered.
· Capacity of the “Incinerator” – the Energy from Waste facility was now at full capacity and with improved recycling initiatives the Council was now only sending 5% of waste to landfill.
· Whether there were any Tourism Officers – there were none as titled by the Council was developing a role to cover the Visitor Economy, developing more of a partnership approach.
· How do Councillors get a better dialogue with Arriva on local issues – through Matt Johnson and the contract monitoring staff.


9/17	SHREWSBURY FOOD HUB

Katy Anderson gave a brief presentation on the work of the Shrewsbury Food Hub.  The concept evolved from the bid the town made to the Sainsbury’s Waste Less Save More campaign aiming to find a town to benefit from the £1m project.  Of the hundreds of projects, the town got down to the last five but was pipped at the post.  The benefit of the project was that it brought organisations in Shrewsbury who wanted to work together distributing food waste from the major supermarkets to organisations like the Shrewsbury Ark, Severn Hospice and the Foodbank.  The project in the first year alone has distributed 14 tonnes of food that would otherwise have gone to landfill; this equated to 32,000 meals.  Katy thanked the Town Council for its support from the outset and the recent Mayor’s Gold Award.  The Food Hub was currently looking for a new home to work from and welcomed any support that the Town Council or Shropshire Council could give.


10/17 NEXT MEETING

Shrewsbury-wide Local Joint Committee		Monday 20th November 2017
Annual Town Meeting					Monday 21st May 2018
